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Investing in our schools 

The NSW Government is investing $8.6 billion in school infrastructure over the next four years, continuing its program to deliver 
160 new and upgraded schools to support communities across NSW. This builds on the more than $9.1 billion invested in projects 
delivered since 2017, a program of $17.7 billion in public education infrastructure.  

The NSW Department of Education is committed to delivering new and upgraded schools for communities across NSW. The 
delivery of these important projects is essential to the future learning needs of our students and supports growth in the local 
economy.  

Project overview 

The upgrade of Neutral Bay Public School has been funded to deliver: 

 19 new flexible learning spaces  
 improvements to the library, administration/staff areas, canteen, student amenities and storage facilities 
 increased play space 
 improved out of school hours care facilities. 

Progress summary 

The upgrade works detailed in Neutral Bay Public School’s Development Application (DA) and submitted to North Sydney Council 
in late 2022 received community feedback while on public display. School Infrastructure NSW has carefully reviewed this 
feedback and adapted the plans for the upgrade works and is now required to resubmit the DA to Council.  

The revised plans will be on display from Friday 13 January to Friday 27 January 2023. To provide feedback on the updated 
design, please search for DA 204/22 at: https://apptracking.northsydney.nsw.gov.au/Pages/XC.Track/SearchApplication.aspx. 
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Next steps 

During the summer school holidays, temporary student amenities will be delivered and installed at the school. The amenities will 
be available for student use in 2023. During this work, the contact details for a site manager will be placed on a sign at the 
school’s main entrance. 

Contact School Infrastructure NSW 

If you have questions or concerns about the project’s Development Application or the delivery of the temporary student 
amenities, contact School Infrastructure NSW during business hours on 1300 482 651 or email 
schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au.  

School Infrastructure NSW will be closed from 5 pm Friday 23 December 2022 to 9 am Monday 9 January 2023 inclusive, in line 
with the NSW Government shutdown period. During this time if there is an urgent issue due to the delivery or installation of the 
temporary student amenities, please contact the site manager listed on the sign at the school’s main entrance. In an emergency, 
please call triple zero. (000).  

More Information 

For more information about the upgrade project and to view past project updates, work notices 
and community engagement activities use this engagement activities use this QR code or visit: 
www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au/projects/n/Neutral-Bay-Public-School-upgrade.html.  

School Infrastructure NSW thanks you for your cooperation during this important work. 
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